Eightmile River Wild & Scenic Coordinating Committee                                                Meeting Minutes                                                                                                            Monday, November 26, 2018 5-7pm, Lyme Town Hall
· Call to Order: Meeting was called to order at 5:03pm by A. Irving. Members in attendance include; Anthony Irving, Parker Lord, Melvin Woody, Paul Armond, Sue Merrow, Rob Smith, Mary Augustiny, Kim Barber-Bradley, Rich Chyinski, Tony Griggs, Ed Natoli, Eric Thomas, Dave Gumbart and David Bingham (5:07pm) and Program Director, Pat Young
· Acceptance of September 24, 2018 Meeting Minutes: Motion by R. Smith    seconded by P. Lord to approve September 24, 2018 minutes with the following amendments. Unanimous
Pg 1, under Partner Updates, first bullet, third line - Replace “It is intent by TNC” with “TNC intends”
Pg 3, under Project Review, first bullet, fourth line -  Replace “RT 2” with “RT 82”
· Discussion of Secretary position: P. Young and E. Thomas raised the question about the benefit of having minutes available soon after meeting. E. Thomas shared that it allows him to share timely topics and follow-up on any questions. P. Young noted that the duty has fallen to her since the previous secretary stepped off the board, but that the board really should have a secretary. Several options were discussed. D. Gumbart volunteered to serve in the position. Motion made by M. Woody, seconded by D. Bingham for D. Gumbart to serve as board secretary. Unanimous.
· National Park Service Updates: A. Irving noted that there would be a meeting of Wild & Scenic Partnership River representatives in September next year in southern New Jersey. Board members are welcome to attend and details will go out once they are available.
· Grant updates
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Interactive Outdoor Recreation Map: P. Young reviewed the progress on the Interactive Map as part of a National Park Foundation Grant. Response from local business has been positive. K. Barber Bradley added that she thought this would be a great tool for groups, such as mountain bikers, that come to the area. E. Natoli added that due to some concern he has heard expressed regarding the Eightmile Overlay Zone, projects with positive community/business value are important. A. Irving followed up by saying that this project reflects on the value that preserved lands bring to a community. P. Young also requested that the board allow her to contract with a graphic designer to develop a logo for the project. Barry Ford of The Red House in Salem has offered to do several for the amount of $750. Is a member of the working committee on this project and offered to do it for half the standard price. The board agreed
· Conductivity Logger: P. Young updated the board on this grant project from the National Park Foundation. She purchased 8 conducting loggers, software and other equipment to launch the loggers at various stream segments. The loggers will take hourly readings. Data will help determine baseline conditions and whether chloride levels may be a concern.
· ADA Trail Section-Goodwin Trail: R. Smith updated the board on this National Park Service Grant. Invasive species have been removed in the vicinity of the trail and the surveyor is staking out elevations.
· Partner Updates (TNC, DEEP, Land Trusts, Towns)
· TNC: D. Gumbart reported on Burnham Brook Preserve. The septic system is in need of repair.  Tom Bishop has been hired to conduct further habitat management activities to support early successional habitats.  He also noted that the Burnham Brook Committee will be meeting Dec 13 and that TNC is discussing options for long-term use of the property/house. He reported that for the time being, other TNC staff, including him, will be the TNC Eightmile River Steward position. P. Young asked whether there would still be support for some of the outreach and education that she and Liz Robinson had worked on. D. Gumbart said details are still being worked out.
· CT DEEP: E. Thomas reported that DEEP has actually added several positions, including engineer intern (entry level) positions in the Dam Safety Section. He also noted that the Integrated Water Assessment report to EPA is not yet available. He will forward when it is available. He informed the board about a bacteria source tracking project in western part of CT that may be of interest to the Eightmile Committee and discussed a draft Best Management Plan guidance document to minimize the spread of invasive plants. R. Smith asked about the Hand property in East Haddam. E. Thomas replied that he had heard anything new.
· Salem Land Trust: R. Chyinski reported on the latest acquisition off Darling Road. It has frontage on the East Branch of the Eightmile River.
· East Haddam Land Trust: R. Smith reported on conservation easement that is on the east side of the West Branch of the Eightmile River and will abut Burnham Brook Preserve.
· Lyme Land Conservation Trust: A. Irving shared that there was a 125 acre donation at the eastern edge of the watershed south of Hartman Park.
· Subcommittee Discussion/Updates
· Outreach and Education:  The board reviewed RiverFest 2018 and that it was a success despite the weather. A. Irving thanked everyone for all their efforts. It was also noted that ERWSCC had funded an education grant for East Haddam Middle School 8th graders. The grant was used to provide 2 days of field programming by CT River Museum. E. Thomas was able to attend the first day and P. Young attended the second day. P. Young also discussed that DEEP Parks had asked that ERWSCC decorate a room at Gillette’s Castle. She, along with two of the people she shares an office with decorated the “Green Room” using a woodland theme. Decorations will be removed after the holidays.
· Protection and Management:  P. Young discussed a possible cooperative project between ERWSCC and UCONN Extension to complete a forestry mapping comparison project in the Eightmile River Watershed to gain a better understanding of changing forest habitats. D. Gumbart reported that kudzu (a highly invasive plant) had been found and removed in the adjacent Salmon River Watershed in East Haddam. R. Smith noted that it had been planted by a landowner. K. Barber-Bradley also informed the board about a Trail Symposium she participated on the topic of engaging families, which was well received. She also noted that she has been working with Lyme to reroute a section of the Goodwin Trail due to flooding and she will also reach out to DEEP Forestry manager for a section in the Nehantic State Forest.
· Science and Monitoring: P. Young updated the board on the fall stream bug assessments working with Three Rivers Community College. Summer baseline monitoring data will be summarized and graphed. She noted that the conductivity loggers will be launched in December once she figures out the housing unit and the temperature loggers will be placed out again in the spring of 2019.

· Project Review-updates/discussion
· DOT RT 82-bridge replacement-Salem-comments submitted: There was not additional information on this project to report.
· DOT RT 82-bridge replacement for Strong’s Brook and West Branch of the Eightmile River – The board discussed these two additional DOT projects which are in preliminary design. Both are in East Haddam.
· Executive Committee/Finance
· Budget-Expenses: P. Young reviewed expenses to date. She noted that she had earmarked some funds in a more permanent intern position which could be used towards additional project and administrative support.
· 10 year accomplishment report: P. Young also mentioned that the next project will be to complete a Ten-Year Accomplishment report. The board received an extra $5000 from the National Park Service to complete this.
· Old/New Business: R. Smith asked about anything new with the CACEE (Center for Agricultural, Conservation and Environmental Education) project. This is a project that CT Resource Conservation & Development organization is working on. It is the group ERWSCC currently shares office space with and whom ERWSCC may be interested in sharing future office space. R. Smith reported that the Baker Lane House in E. Haddam may be available to rent in early 2019. He is scheduling another review for some of the East Haddam Land Trust folks. A. Irving reported that Lyme Land Conservation Trust was interested in another property, which ERWSCC could also look at.
· Adjournment: Meeting adjourned a 7:10pm

Submitted by: Patricia Young
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